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On December 16, 2003, Thomas A. Tompkins filed a complaint against Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE, concerning damages to a pole and marking of guy wires.  On January 16, 2004, Union Electric Company filed an answer to the complaint.  On February 4, 2004, the Commission issued an ORDER DIRECTING FILING, requiring responses by February 24, 2004, to Union Electric Company’s motion to dismiss the complaint.  Staff Response To Complaint was filed February 24, 2004.  On February 26, 2004 the Commission issued an ORDER DIRECTING FILING STAFF INVESTIGATION AND REPORT.

Staff has conducted an on-site inspection of the electric facilities in question in this case.  The overhead electric line that serves customers along Tavern Creek Road is a three-phase circuit that crosses private property for much of the route.  Mr. Tompkins identified the landowner as Richard Pemberton.

At the site of the incident, it is evident that small trees have been cleared from beneath the line and in the general vicinity.  Small trees had sprouted in the pasture and under the electric line, which were apparently cleared by Mr. Tompkins.  There was no evidence of tree limbs that were burnt by the electric line, but it appears that tree growth this summer may extend leaves and branches into the conductors.

The new pole that was installed has a marker on the guy wire.  Most poles in the area that have a guy have a yellow marker, though not all.   As described in the previous Staff memorandum in this case, there are no safety standards that require these guy wires be marked.

The information Staff provided in its February 24, 2004 Memorandum in this case is unchanged.  The pole in question is not exposed to traffic, nor is it in a parking area.  Staff believes that the information collected in its investigation of this case continues to support Staff’s previous recommendation to dismiss this complaint.
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